
 EMERGENCY NUMBERS  

Police:   131 444                      Hospital: 8182 9000                                                                                            
Ambulance & Other Emergencies:     000                                                                                                   
Country Fire Service: 000                    General Business:  8280 7055                                                        
Station: (When manned) 8280 7412     Bushfire Info Hotline (24hr): 1300 362 361  

www.cfs.org.au 

One tree hill  
grapevine  

This is a free community Newsletter. However a Gold Coin Donation towards                                                               

the cost of production of the Grapevine would be most appreciated.                                                                                                         

Please place your gold coin donation in the Piggy Banks at the General Store,                                                                          

Post Office, Fodder Store or OTH Country Market when you pick up your copy.                                                                                                                                 

Deadline for the MARCH edition is Monday 22nd February 2016.                                                          
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This newsletter is published by the One Tree Hill Progress Association. Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095 

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of the  One Tree Hill Progress Association.                 

Its purpose is to share local news, views and events.  Advertisers are responsible for the accuracy of the content of their advertisement. 
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To contact OTH Progress Association                                 
Email: oth.progress@bigpond.com Ph: 8280 7095                 
or by post: P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, SA 5114                                  

 

If you havenõt had a chance to see an online edition of the Grapevine please go to the site: www.onetreehillhall.com.au                                                  

click on òAbout Usó, scroll to the bottom of the page where you will be able to select the edition of your choice, the Grapevine will open                   

up as a PDF. We have as many back editions of the Grapevine online as possible, if you canõt find the one you are looking for, email us and let us 

know. This is a great way to share local news with friends and family who canõt get a hard copy of the Grapevine. The Grapevine now has a 

facebook page. Check it out and have your say about your newsletter.                                                                                                                                               

Like Us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/pages/One-Tree-Hill-Grapevine/379556192156386 

Email:  oth.grapevine@bigpond.com                                                       
Post:    P.O. Box 196 One Tree Hill, S.A. 5114.                                     
Phone: 8280 7095  

From the Desk 

Presidentôs  Report February  2016 

Happy New Year to all.  

Well our break is over and itôs time to knuckle down and get 
another edition of The Grapevine out to you all. Hopefully our 
batteries are recharged after having a month off.  

The front page is a photo taken on the road to Uleybury 
Wines. If you have a photo you have taken and would like it to 
appear in The Grapevine let us know. We would love to be 
inundated with photos of the area.  

On page 4 we feature the Twilight Christmas Market, it sure 
was a hot one but it was still very enjoyable. Father 
Christmas as usual was very popular. We also have the new 
owners of the Post Office and the Australia Day BBQ on the 
same page.  

On page 6 we have a butterfly feeder to create for your 
garden, Iôm sure the kids would love to get involved with 
making it.  

Page 7 has a new questionnaire about South Australia, we 
will continue to ask questions about features of our state in a 
quiz each month. We wonder how you will fare! All of the 
answers are on page 9 if you get stuck. A cheaper alternative 
to Armor All and window cleaning for your car also appears 
on this page. Now, who is going to have the cleanest car 
around town? 

The Police report on page 14 is rather long this month, of 
course it is 2 months worth of offences. We all must really 
keep an eye out and take down registration numbers if you 
see someone in a place that they shouldn't be. By us staying  

 

 

alert it will help to track down these criminals who need to be 
caught.  

We have an article on page 17 about identity theft, it really is a 
common complaint. We need to really think about who we give 
our personal details to and also the disposal of our paper work.  

Page 19 brings up about what you need to do in the garden in 
February along with building a safe den for lizards and small 
creatures on your property.  

Bill Gates is featured on page 20, he really does make a lot of 
sense with what he says. We are sure it will encourage a lot of 
debate when it comes to children and their goals in life.  

An impossible quiche recipe appears on page 20 as well, this is 
the easiest meal to prepare and it looks and tastes amazing.  

Plus we have so much more readingé. 

If you have a story that you would like us to publish please let 
us know. We canôt promise it will go into The Grapevine but we 
will do our best to try to get it in. Details are below.                                 
We hope to hear from you soon.  

Until next month, 

The Grapevine Team. 

 

 

 

  

                                                              

 

H i everyone, I hope you all had a happy Christmas and the One Tree Hill Progress Association wishes 
you and your family all the best for 2016. 

It was at this time last year that we experienced the 
Sampson Flat fire - a reminder that we do live in a rural 
community, with a great risk of fires and the 
destruction they can bring to our properties. With the 
very dry conditions we have been living through this 
past month or so, I hope we do not see a repeat of the 
events of last year. I know I have been busy chasing 
gum leaves in gutters - with every gust of wind they 
seem to be able to land and find the gutters I have just 
cleaned and many of you would be feeling the same 
frustration, especially at a time when there are so 
many things to enjoy when the sun is shining.  

It is good to hear Rose Shillabeer is improving from an 
earlier fall, we wish her a speedy recovery. Rose was 
born in 1914 and has lived in One Tree Hill since early 
childhood, keeping an extensive record of her life and 
events in the area. She has promised the Grapevine 
access to these amazing memories  

and I know the Grapevine Team are very excited and 
looking forward to presenting some of these memories 
to all its readers in the near future.  

This is something I am sure many will be eagerly 
waiting to read and have a first hand insight into life 
over almost the last 100 years in One Tree Hill.  

The One Tree Hill Country Market is going to be held 
on Saturday 6th February after having a break for the 
month of January. I hope to see you all there 
patronizing the stallholders.  

Thatôs about it for this month, I hope that 2016 is a                             
year that Progress can grow and continue to serve the                          
community of One Tree Hill.  

Regards Ian Slater 

President, One Tree Hill Progress Association.  

 



ONE TREE HILL GRAPEVINE                                                                                             
CFS REPORT DECEMBER/JANUARY  

 

Happy New Year and thanks to the Editors for picking up the last minute changes in the last article when the Pinery fire 
occurred between the times it was written and it going to print. Needless to say this was a terrible event and the OTH Brigade 
was involved virtually from the start and then over the ensuing 6 days providing trucks, crews and incident management 
support. Looking back over the last two months it has been a horrific period for bushfires in Australia with many houses and 

lives lost. The thoughts and best wishes of the members of the CFS go out to those affected by the fires.  

Incident Report 

The Brigade was called to the Pinery fire early in the development of the blaze but was diverted en route to another 25 
hectare fire just west of Elizabeth which was threatening homes and businesses. The units attending that fire were then sent 
on to Pinery where they stayed well into the night. The Brigade was also part of a strike team on New Yearôs Eve that went to 

the Mosquito Hill fire.  

While the operational tempo generally has been relatively high, it has been quiet in the local area over the last two months. 
Half a dozen calls have been for trees down or for vehicle accidents but a late night grass fire on Black Top Road that started 
by the roadside reminds us that we still have a couple of months of hot weather where we all need to stay vigilant. We have 
been lucky but recent incidents remind us that one spark, whether accidental or deliberate, and the results can be disastrous.  

With the uptake of ñdashboard camerasò, several videos have surfaced on the internet from people caught in the Pinery fire 
showing the ferocity of the blaze. Itôs chilling footage, but do you find yourself asking, ñwhy were they thereò? Sure, many 
people were escaping the fire but others continued driving towards the fire even when it became apparent how bad it was. 
Bushfires are dangerous and unpredictable and just as you have a Bushfire Plan for your home; you should have one for 
when you are travelling. Driving through a fire front should never be part of that plan unless there is no alternative.  

 

For general information please contact One Tree Hill Duty Phone on 8280 7055.You can also visit the CFS 
website or phone 1300 362 361. 
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Councillorôs Report  2016 

Happy New Year to all and welcome to 2016. I hope this report 
finds you all well and safe. There is not much to report on the 
Council front this month as we have had a break, however the 
CEO and Mayor have been to China, below zero temperatures 
there, would love to see some cooler days and rain, rain, rain, 
almost forgotten what it looks and feels like. The China visit 
may bear some fruits for the City, but we will have to wait to  
see what eventuates.  

Please bear in mind that there is still the month of February  
with 29 days this year (just what we need, one more day of          
hot weather) which is typically our hottest month so bushfire 
awareness needs to be at the forefront of our minds.  

The City of Playford would have had its Australia Day 
celebrations and have welcomed some new citizens to our city 
by now.  

The Country Market will be held the first Saturday of the month 
and as always I will be there to listen to ratepayer concerns, 
please support our market because it appears that the world is  

 

 

about to suffer another GFC or something close to it and 
local communities will need all the help they can muster. 
Hoping to have some positive news next month, once 
Council gets a full head of steam, in the meantime stay safe 
and cool. If you have any concerns or issues with or about 
our City, please in the first instance phone Councilôs 24 hour 
phone number ñ8256 0333ò and or email 
playford@playford.sa.gov.au and cc your email to me at 
crjfederico@playford.se.gov.au. When speaking to 
Council please remember to get a Customer Reference 
Number to ensure registration, and easy identification of 
your communication. If you have a concern you can see me 
at the Country Market, or pop a note into my letter box or 
email it to me. It is necessary and appreciated if you put your 
concerns in writing, this is so I have a hard copy of your 
issue to give to Council for actioning, however I will not turn 
anyone away if you donôt have it in writing. Please be aware 
that if you phone me and I miss your call, and you use the 
no caller ID function, I cannot return your call.  

Cr Joe Federico                                                                                                
Fax: 8280 7963                                                                       
Phone: 0417 016 164  

*****************************************************************************  

Letter to the Grapevine: Who has been wondering about these fencing additions? Many have driven past                                                     
these three additions to the fencing on Black Top Road opposite the power substation and come up with                                      
various ideas on what they might be for. One version is that they would be easy for vehicles to knock down                                                                      
in an emergency. Another version is that they would burn easily in a fire and let the wildlife escape.                                                                            
The writer has it from whom he/she believes it to be a credible source that they are to mark the gateways                                                  
to the substation across the road! They do happen to line up with the gateways opposite!  

Anonymous (name and address supplied)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
Something to ponder, but do please write to the Grapevine if you have other information that might enlighten us all.                                                                                                                                                            
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The 3rd Twilight Market was held on the 18th 
December at the One Tree Hill Institute.  

As the temperature soared stall holders set up 
their tables and eagerly awaited the customers. 
After a very quiet start people started to arrive 
with children in tow to await Father Christmas.  

Father Christmas arrived on the back of Brian 
Hughes ute along with an elf (June) and two of 
Brianôs faithful dogs.  

Many children lined up for a turn to speak to 
Father Christmas and get their free lollies and 
balloons, he was definitely the most popular 
person in the hall. Free face painting also proved 
to be very popular with young and old too. 

A big thank you goes out to all stall holders for 
attending the market in appalling conditions, the 
people inside were cool thanks to the newly 
installed air conditioners but outside the stall 
holders sweltered in 40deg heat.  

Pictured are various photos taken throughout 
the event.  

A special thank you to Father Christmas,                   
The OTH Uniting Church Choir, Brian and                          
helpers June and Kay for making the event                          
a huge success.  A big thank you to stallholders               
who kindly donated goodies for raffles.  

 

One Tree Hill Welcomes                                          
New Post Office Owners 

Welcome to the new owners Wayne and Judi 
who will be running the One Tree Hill Post 

Office from this month onwards.  

Pam the previous owner, will be still living in 
the area, she says a big thank you to all the 

past clientele for their support. 

Pictured below: Wayne and Judi with a 
customer (David).                                                              

Pam helping Wayne and Judi                                
learn the ropes.                                                                                

.   

 

Some fifteen families, including several long term (40 Years) residents of One 
Tree Hill joined in celebrating Australia Day in Tyeka Drive for the 29th 
successive year. The celebration is a breakfast set in the front yard of Trevor 
and Joylene Batemanôs house. This year, with the ñoldiesò, there were two 
families new to the breakfast so the tradition should continue in the future. An 
important part of the celebration is the singing of the Australian National 
Anthem, flag raising and presentation of awards for events noted during the 
year. This year Trevor was presented with a hospitality award from an 
anonymous group.  

Photos: top left and clockwise: Ann Young gets 
ñShow Offò award by Joylene. Vince, Holly, Alana, 
Sharon and Geoff. Mirko and Chevon with family. 
Mirko and Drew get a Team Award. 
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**********************************
 

For further information please phone                                           
Maureen on 8280 7368                

                                                                                

                                 ONE TREE HILL UNITING CHURCH  

      OUR VISION                                                                                                                           
       òPeople of Faith, sharing Godôs Love as we Worship and Serve in the Communityò                             

SUNDAY ACTIVITIES 10.00am 

SUNDAY SERVICE AND SUNDAY SCHOOL                    
Visiting children are welcome to join our children 
attending Sunday School which takes place during the 
service.  

SMYG (Sunday Morning Youth Group)                                   
Meet every Sunday at 10.00 with their leader whilst the 
Service is taking place. Throughout the year they enjoy 
various activities - paint-balling, 10 pin bowling, 
weekend camps, cinema evenings, and more.                   
New members are very welcome, just come along to 
their room located behind the church in the shed!  

MARKET STALL                                                                     
Our ladies run a stall each month at the Market, selling 
a variety of home-made cakes, slices, biscuits, plants,  

 

                                

bric-a-brac, games, books and much more. Drop on by, 
weôd love to see you.  

CAROLS IN THE GARDEN                                                                      
A very successful evening was again held last December with 
well over 100 people attending. Singing many of the old favourite 
Christmas Carols was enjoyed by all. Entertainment was also 
provided by the Sunday School children with their Nativity Play, 
and our Youth Group presented their very humorous play. We 
were blessed with good weather, and on the conclusion 
refreshments were served in the Hall. Thank you to everyone for 
your support.  

MONTHLY FELLOWSHIP MEETINGS                                                               
Come along and join us at our first meeting for 2016 on 
Wednesday 24th February 2016. Morning tea will begin at 
10.00am followed by a morning of fellowship. 
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*********************************************************************************************************

ñIôm Going To Bedò 

           WIFE                                  HUSBAND 

Pick up toys in lounge room   Go to bed 

Put away dishes in the kitchen 

Add detergent to dishwasher                                       
and get it sorted so it will be                                            
ready in the morning.                                                               
Lock the doors.                                                                      
Pack Lunches.                                                                          
Fold the clothes that have                                               
been left in the dryer.                                                                   
Check the kids are ok.                                                                    
Have a shower.                                                                   
Brush and floss teeth.                                                                  
Go to bed and think about                                                  
the things that you forgot                                                    
to do.                                                                                               
Get out of bed and write down                                            
things on a notepad so that                                            
you can do them tomorrow 

Get back into bed 

Go to sleep.     

Whew! 

 

Who doesnôt like to see butterflies fluttering around the garden, this project 
will encourage even more butterflies.  

Things you will need: Acrylic plate, a wire plate holder, string, metal washer, 
sponge, silk flowers and leaves, glass beads, hot glue. For the plate feeder: 
Sugar, water, wire.                                                                                                                            
Step 1: Attach wire plate holder to back of an acrylic                                                             
plate, you can find these in home d®cor stores.                                                                            
Cut four pieces of string about 60cm long and tie to the                                        
prongs gripping the edge of the plate. These four strings                                      
will suspend the butterfly feeder on the tree. 

Step 2: At random points along the four strings, thread                                          
some glass beads and secure them with knots on either                                              
side. These beads will help catch the light to attract                                            
butterflies. You can also glue some silk flowers to the                                             
string. 

Step 3: Take the four strings and tie them together                                             
around a metal washer. The washer will be used later for                                                            
hanging the feeder on a tree.  

Step 4: Make your own butterfly food mix by mixing                                                            
10 parts water with one part sugar. Heat the mixture until                                                   
the sugar dissolves, allow to cool.  

Step 5: In the centre of the plate, place a sponge on                                                    
some silk leaves. Spoon some of the sugar- water                                                           
mixture onto the sponge until it is saturated, but not                                                  
overflowing. Then hang the butterfly feeder from a                                                             
tree branch using wire connected to the washer.                                                               
Check the feeder regularly to make sure there is                                                            
plenty of sugar water on the sponge.  

If you donôt have a place to hang the feeder you can                                                  
place it on a table or perhaps a tree stump in your garden.  
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This article will test your knowledge on South Australia each 
month. Let us know how you go, we promise it will get harder 
as the months progress. Answers are on page 9. 

1) What is South Australiaôs floral emblem? 

2) Which University houses the oldest known specimens of 
the Sturt Desert Pea?  

3) Where did Captain Charles Sturt first find the Sturt Desert 
Pea? 

4) If one wishes to  grow the Sturt Desert Pea, when should 
the seeds be sown?  

5) What is our Stateôs fauna emblem? 

6) Where in South Australia can large colonies of the hairy 
nosed wombats be found?  

7) What is South Australianôs gemstone emblem?  

8) What are South Australia's official colours?  

9) Which features of South Australian lifestyle and industry 
are represented on the coat of arms? 

10) What design is featured on both the state flag and coat of 
arms?  

ADELAIDE - THE CAPITAL CITY  

11) The Victoria Square fountain  symbolizes the three 
rivers   which supply Adelaide with water. Can you 
name the rivers?  

12) Three bridges cross the River Torrens in the Adelaide 
area, what are their names? 

13) On a world scale, what is special about the design of 
the city of Adelaide?  

14) How many hectares of parklands surround the city?  

15) Where in Adelaide is there an ironwork monument 
dedicated to Elvis Presley?  

16) Name the garden in Adelaide which symbolises 
friendship between the city and Japan.  

17) Name  Adelaideôs sister cities. 

18) What do Adelaide and Austin have in common?  

19) What building houses the oldest municipal body in 
Australia?  

20) Where in Adelaide, if you said you were a resident of 
Jewish Town would you live?  

 

 

This a collection of great ideas for cleaning your car. Detail your 
car like a pro and without the expensive cost.                                                
Home Made Armor All is made from just 3 simple ingredients. 

1 cup Baby Oil, Third cup of water, 2ð3 drops of dishwashing 
detergent. Spray bottle. Instructions: Rinse an old spray bottle 
and add ingredients. Shake before using and spray on tyres, 
leather interiors, dashboards and more. Spray and then wipe with 
a clean cloth.  

With this bottle of Homemade Armor                                                        
All you can clean your entire  car and                                                            
keep it looking like new.  

 

Cleaning car windows is often a difficult, but necessary task. It is a 
challenge to clean the inside of the car windows without leaving 
streaks on the glass. Streaks often occur because improper 
cleaning products and methods are used to clean windows. 
Fortunately, you can clean car windows and leave them streak-
free by following a few easy instructions.  

You will need: Empty spray bottle, 2 cups of distilled water, İ cup 
of white vinegar, ı cup of alcohol (vodka is fine) and soft cloths to 
use. Fill the bottle with the ingredients above and shake it lightly to 
combine. 

Spray the mixture onto a cloth, do not spray directly on to 
windows, apply even pressure and wipe down each window. Apply 
more window cleaner when necessary. Buff each window with a 
microfibre cloth to give a streak free finish.  


